## RIVERBAY Happenings #48

Just letting you know about things going on in Riverbay - published whenever by Riverbay Association



October 1, 2024

Dear Neighbors and Riverbay Association Members,

In early September, you received information (*Riverbay Happenings #46*) describing a new online payment and communication system that Riverbay Association is introducing. We call this system **RIVERBAY/ONLINE**.

The new system, as we previously described, will provide many benefits to members as well as to the Association. For

members, **RIVERBAY/ONLINE** will make it easier and quicker for members to pay their annual membership dues - with no check writing, postage stamp or mailing involved. It will also provide members with useful information through an online Directory of Members and neighborhood communication through a Riverbay members-only Bulletin Board.

Shortly, you will receive *via email* a request for your annual 2024-2025 Riverbay Association dues. This request for dues will be in the form of an Invoice Statement. At that time you will receive prompts for you to register and log in as a member. After you register, you will be able to make your dues payment and an optional contribution online. Then, you will have access to the Riverbay Directory of Members and to the Riverbay Bulletin Board.

Please be aware that during the on-line payment process, Riverbay Association does not see or retain any credit card or banking information you may enter. All financial information is handled by a secure national payment processor that successfully manages similar transactions for thousands of business worldwide. Also, should any member prefer to make their payment via mail, checks may be mailed to Riverbay Association, PO Box 623, North Chatham, MA 02650.

Contributions for Riverbay beautification and/or additional benches in Riverbay that you add to your dues payment will be gratefully appreciated. Annual dues from members covers only regular Association services and events. These additional contributions enable the Association to provide even more value to enhance Riverbay. Thank you for your support.

During the transition to **RIVERBAY/ONLINE**, I will be available to answer any questions and provide assistance. If I can help, just send an email to me at <a href="mailto:president@riverbay.org">president@riverbay.org</a>.

Regards.

Jack Scheld, President Riverbay Association president@riverbay.org Please don't forget to attend the Riverbay Association Annual Meeting on Saturday, October 5 at the Chatham Community Center. The meeting starts at 10am with coffee served and conversation enjoyed beginning at 9:30am.